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Second performance reports for the biennium 2012-2013 and proposed budgets for
the biennium 2014-2015 of the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia,
the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda and the International Residual

Mechanism for Criminal Tribunals

ACABQ reports: A/68/642
Reports of the Secretary-General: A/68/579; A/68/582; A/68/594; A/68/494; A/68/386
and A/68/491

Mr. Chairman,

I am pleased to introduce the Advisory Committee's report on the second
performance reports for the biennium 2012-2013, and the proposed budgets for the
biennium 2014-2015, of the International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda (A/68/579 and
A/68/494), the International Tribunal for the Former Yugoslavia (A/68/582 and
A/68/386) and the International Residual Mechanism for Criminal Tribunals (A/68/594
and A/68/491).

With respect to the second performance reports, the Committee recommends that
the General Assembly approve the final appropriations for the biennium 2012-2013 as
proposed by the Secretary-General for both Tribunals and the Mechanism.

Turning to the proposed budgets for the biennium 2014-2015, the Committee
recommends approval of the proposed resource requirements for the biennium for both
Tribunals and the Mechanism. It further recommends that cost savings, if any, resulting
from the revised travel policy pursuant to A/RES/67/254 be reflected in the relevant
performance reports. In particular, on the International Residual Mechanism for Criminal
Tribunals, the Committee recommends that the General Assembly request the Secretary-
General to make all efforts to expedite the completion of the construction project, and to
provide an update to the Assembly no later than at the first part of the resumed sixty-
eighth session.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.




